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Royal College of Nursing response to NHS England consultation on evidence 

based interventions 
 
 
Key points 
 

• The RCN supports the use of robust evidence to deliver healthcare 
interventions that have proven effectiveness and therefore supports the 
broader aims of this Evidence Based Interventions programme 
 

• The RCN believes patients are partners in the shared-decision making of 
their healthcare.  We are concerned that this intervention lacks patient 
engagement in the form of qualitative analysis for proposed treatment 
withdrawal. 

 
• The healthcare workforce is evolving with role advancement.  IFR requests 

could come from other clinicians as well as GPs; the IFR should include 
assessment from the wider team if appropriate.   The current IFR process 

patient choice and outcomes, should be undertaken for each of these 
interventions, and any future interventions which are proposed to be 
removed. We are concerned that the current focus is too narrow, and more 
weight should be given to patient choice and quality of life 

  
• Clinical decisions should be based on a robust assessment of patient need, 

not affordability, in the first instance. These decisions should be based on 
available evidence and discussed with the patient. Any guidance related to 
these proposed changes should emphasise the need for clinical judgement 
to prevail over cost-saving measures 

 
• These proposals should not limit clinical decision-making, and must give 

space to allow healthcare professionals to work innovatively in the best 
interests of their patients, without being confined by cost-saving measures 

  
• NHS England should involve the Royal College of Nursing in developing 

policy and guidance related to evidence-based interventions  
 

• Organisations such as Healthwatch and other patient groups should continue 
to be involved to facilitate wider patient education and engagement related to 
these changes 

 
 








